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School News 
 
School Council News  
A Special General Meeting of the School Council was 
held on 5 June 2019 to consider changes to the School 
Council constitution and spill the elected staff and 
parent representative positions. The changes to the 
constitution were accepted and the following people 
were elected to the Council at the Annual General 
Meeting held immediately after the Special General 
Meeting : 

- Gretel Watson (staff representative) 
- Rebecca Boyle (staff representative) 
- Kylie Trabona (parent representative and President) 
- Nick Lawry (parent representative and Secretary) 
 
Appointments are for two years. 
 
Other members of the Council are Donna Blatchford, as 
principal, and Andrew Whittaker, as P&C president. A 
community representative will be appointed at the 
Council's next meeting on 26 June 2019 at 8am. 
 
Copies of the constitution and minutes of council 
meetings are available from the school. 
 
Disco News 
Thank you to all of our Curly families who supported 
our school Disco yesterday, we hope your children had 
a wonderful time! 

Our Year 6 parents have worked tirelessly to organise 
this disco to raise funds for the end of year gift and 
celebrations for our outgoing students. It is an 
enormous task to organise an event for over 800 
students. 

It has come to our attention that the glow rings given 
out to the children do not meet the required safety 
standards. We would ask that you dispose of this ring, 
particularly if you have toddlers. The small battery is 
easily removed from the ring and is a potential danger 
for small children. 

We apologise for any disappointment this may cause. 
The organisers are seeking a refund from the company. 
Please know that your support for this disco is assisting 
our Curly Kids, and we thank you.  

Every child who ordered the glow toy will receive an 
extra ticket into our Disco Raffle, with a chance to win 
some amazing prizes! 

Year 6 Disco Parents 
 

Multicultural Public Speaking Competition 
Yesterday four students from our school competed at 
the Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking District 
Finals Competition at Brookvale Public School.  

Annabelle L and Lucy K competed in the junior section 
for years 3 and 4 and Zara W and Asha H in the senior 
division for years 5 and 6. 

All four students had been working with Mrs Crawford 
during lunchtime sessions to work on the delivery of 
their speeches and practise preparing and delivering 
impromptu speeches. 

These students beautifully presented their prepared 
speeches with confidence and expression. Annabelle 
and Lucy then prepared and delivered an impromptu 
speech on the topic – “Dreams” and Zara and Asha 
prepared and delivered their impromptu speech 
entitled – “Hard Work.” 

These children represented Curl Curl North School 
admirably and we are so proud of them. Well done to 
these fabulous speakers! 

Karen Crawford 

   
 
 

Sporting News 
 
District Cross Country 
Congratulations to our 46 runners who proudly 
represented Curl Curl North Public School at the district 
cross country carnival on Thursday 13 June. Perfect 
weather conditions led to a competitive day where 
green and gold triumphed the course. It was wonderful 
to see so many excited and smiling faces crossing the 
finishing line. Well done to the following runners who 
will now represent Manly PSSA at the regional cross 
carnival on Friday 21 June at Gosford Racecourse; Alexi 
F, Aria F, Dylan M, Marin F, Ruby K and Sacha C. 
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12/13 years boys 

Name Results 

Marin F 1 

Fin T 17 

Jamie B 18 

Maxi S 22 

Jake L 39 
 

12/13 years girls 

Name  

Alexi F 4 

Jodie E 37 

Sienna O 44 

Abigail J 45 

Zara L 46 
 

11 years boys 

Name  

Oliver A 17 

Zane R 15 

Josh C 20 

Oli S 19 

Oliver H 13 

Sonny C 37 
 

11 years girls 

Name  

Sacha C 4 

Riley A 11 

Baelei R 21 

Chloe L 28 

Angelica G 31 

 
10 years boys 

Name  

Dylan M 4 

Henry P 14 

Billy A 16 

Jackson W 21 

Koby S 19 

Ed S 56 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10 years girls 

Name  

Aria F 1 

Ruby K 2 

Avalon C 25 

Lulu H 24 

Blake O 26 

Chloe O 23 
 

 

8/9 years boys 

Name  

Finn B 16 

Andrew G 9 

Harrison F 40 

Josh M 17 

Josh R 39 

Hudson T 20 
 

8/9 years girls 

Name  

Jessica P 12 

Anais B 15 

Eva S 40 

Martha H 64 

Ivy I 28 

Ash J 65 
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Regional Swimming Carnival Results 

28 March - Homebush Aquatic Centre 

• Finn B - 11th 9 years boys 50m freestyle 
• Sophie C - 9th 9 years girls 50m freestyle 
• Mate E - 10th 11 years boys 50m freestyle 
• Aria F - 10th 10 years girls 50m freestyle, 2nd junior 

girls breaststroke, 5th junior girls 200m IM 
• Riley A - 4th 11 years girls 50m freestyle, 7th 11 

years girls 50m breaststroke, 3rd 11 years girls 50m 
backstroke, 6th 11 years girls 50m butterfly 

• Alexi F - 4th 12 years girls 50m freestyle, 2nd senior 
girls 50m breaststroke, 5th senior girls 50m 
backstroke, 1st senior girls 50m butterfly, 4th senior 
girls 200m IM 

• Braith H - 10th senior boys IM, 9th 12 years boys 
50m freestyle, 5th senior boys backstroke, 8th 
senior boys butterfly, 7th boys open 100m freestyle 

3rd senior boys relay team- Braith, Kai, Ryan and Mate 
1st senior girls relay team- Alexi, Riley, Louella and Eryn 

State Swimming Carnival Results 

11 and 12 March - Homebush Aquatic Centre 

• Aria F - 4th junior girls breaststroke 
• Riley A - 11th 11 years girls 50m breaststroke 
• Alexi F - 10th senior girls breaststroke, 9th senior 

girls butterfly 
 
8th Senior boys relay team - Braith, Ryan, Kai and Mate 
6th Senior girls relay team - Alexi, Riley, Eryn and Louella 

 
 
PSSA Training and Draw 
All PSSA training has been cancelled for tomorrow 
morning (Friday, 21 June).  Students are to come 
dressed as normal for sport, updates will be sent out in 
the morning if there are any changes. 
 
Draws for the next two rounds are available after Dates 
for your Diary in this newsletter. 

 
 

Community News 
 

Bunnings Warringah Mall 
A big thank you to Bunnings Warringah Mall for their 
generous donation of three work lights with a tripod for 
our school fundraising events. 
 

Library News 
 
Overdue Notices 
If you have overdue library 
books at your house you will 
be receiving a library 
overdue notice either this 
week or early next week. 
Please look for this note in 
your child’s bag and help 
them find the lost book and 
return it to the library at your earliest convenience. This 
is not a notice to pay, we simply would like the book 
back so other children can borrow it. Thank you. 
 
Premier’s Reading Challenge 
Curl Curl North PS has 183 children who have finished 

the PRC so far. Congratulations! 

All other children should continue 
reading for the Challenge. Most 
children should be at their final 
few books by now. If you feel your 
child is a little behind with the PRC 
please have them ask for an extra 
book at library time. 

The closing date for the Premier’s Reading Challenge is 
30th August, 2019. 

 
Northern Beaches Council Library – What’s on in the 
Holidays? 
Please follow the link below to 
find out what is on at the 
Northern Beaches Council 
Library in the July school holidays. 
https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/library/what
s-on/school-holiday-activities 
Events include Weaving Craft, Writing Workshops and 
Sean Murphy – Games Boy 18. Don’t forget to also click 
on ‘Young Writers’ Competition,’ on the menu on the 
left hand side. Entries close 7th August.  

Mrs Lisa Turner and Mrs Vicki O’Brien,  
Teacher Librarians 

 

https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/library/whats-on/school-holiday-activities
https://www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/library/whats-on/school-holiday-activities
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Band News 
 
Bunnings Sausage Sizzle/Cake Stall Fundraiser 
Last Saturday we held a sausage sizzle fundraiser at 
Bunnings in Balgowlah. 

A huge thank you to all the parents 
who volunteered their time to help 
out on the day. We know that 
weekends can be a very busy times 
for families, so every bit of help was 
appreciated. 

Thank you to all the 
parents who helped 
by donating cakes and 
thank you to the 
parents and teachers 
who showed their 
support by coming 
along and purchasing 

food.  

Finally, thank you to all the children who turned up to 
help on the BBQ and the cake stall, you did a great job! 
The day was a lot of fun and a great success.  

 
Northern Beaches Instrumental Festival 
Congratulations to the Training Band and Senior Band 
who performed at Pittwater High as part of the 
Northern Beaches Instrumental Festival. 

You sounded amazing and your behaviour was a credit 
to the school. You should all be very proud. 
 
 

 
Training Band 
 

 
Senior Band 
 

Lisa James, Band Administrator 
 
 
 

Dates for Your Diary 
 
Please refer to the Events tabs on our new Curl Curl 
North Public School website for details of what’s 
happening.  
https://curlcurln-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/events.html 

A comprehensive calendar can be viewed on the parent 
portal. Please email the school if you are having any 
technical issue with the portal or app. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://curlcurln-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/events.html
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Community Information 

 
 



  Curly Communications                                         Term 2, Week 8 

 

The feel of the country in the heart of the city 

   
 

     
 

 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



  Curly Communications                                         Term 2, Week 8 

 

The feel of the country in the heart of the city 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

If you are interested in the 2019 Australian 
Interschools Snowsports Championships please 

email Karen McLean at 

karen@mcleanlaw.net.au 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:karen@mcleanlaw.net.au
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